
Update as of May 15, 2020: 
Gifted and Talented Education Information 

 
Students enrolled in 2nd Grade during 2019-20 School Year​:  
2nd Grade CogAT Information 
 
Due to the impact of school closures on the LCPS gifted eligibility process, ​Cognitive 
Ability Test​ (CogAT) scores for second grade students will be released to 
parents/guardians in mid-May and viewable in ParentVue. To help you understand how 
the CogAT scores are used as part of the gifted eligibility process, please read the 
attachment about the CogAT: 
https://www.lcps.org/cms/lib/VA01000195/Centricity/Domain/7993/CogAT%20FAQ%20-
%202020.pdf​  If you have additional questions about these scores, you may email me at 
mfye@lcps.org. 

 
 
Students enrolled in 3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade during 2019-20 
School Year​: 
 
The gifted education identification process and timeline has been impacted by the 
closure of schools due to COVID-19. The Gifted Education Department will follow 
guidance provided by the Virginia Department of Education regarding how to move 
forward with evaluations for gifted services. We will continue to keep you updated as 
this situation evolves. Thank you for your continued support of your child’s education. 

 
-Ms. Melissa Fye 

Gifted and Talented Education Resource Teacher 
Tolbert Elementary 
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